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NRC to Hold Additional Public Meetings in New Mexico 
on Holtec’s Proposed Spent Nuclear Fuel Storage Facility 

The Nuclear Regulatory Commission has announced two additional public meetings to be held 
in New Mexico to seek public comment on the scope of the agency’s environmental review of Holtec 
International’s application to build a spent nuclear fuel storage facility in the southeastern part of the 
state. The meetings will be held on May 21 in Gallup and May 22 in Albuquerque, N.M.  

The May 21 meeting will be held at the Gallup Downtown Conference Center,  
204 W. Coal Ave., in Gallup. The May 22 meeting will be held at the Crown Plaza Hotel,  
1901 University Blvd., in Albuquerque. Both meetings are scheduled to run from 6-9 p.m., with an 
open house beginning at 5 p.m., for members of the public to meet informally with NRC staff. 

Holtec submitted its application for a consolidated interim storage facility for commercial spent 
nuclear fuel on March 30, 2017. The NRC formally docketed the application on Feb. 28, and published 
a Federal Register notice on March 30 requesting public comments on the scope of its environmental 
review. The NRC staff held public scoping meetings on April 25 at agency headquarters in Rockville, 
Md., and the week of April 30-May 4 in Roswell, Hobbs and Carlsbad, N.M. 

At the scoping meetings, NRC staff members involved in reviewing the application will make a 
brief presentation about the review process. The bulk of the meetings will be devoted to allowing 
members of the public to make statements. Comments will be transcribed and used by the staff to 
define the scope of its environmental review. Spanish-speaking staff will be at each of the meetings to 
assist with translation if needed. 

In response to requests from the public, NRC staff is extending the deadline for submitting 
comments from May 29 to July 30. Comments may be submitted through the federal government’s 
rulemaking website, www.regulations.gov, using Docket ID NRC-2018-0052. A notice will be 
published soon in the Federal Register with additional information about the upcoming scoping 
meetings and how to submit comments. Meeting notices for Gallup and Albuquerque are posted on the 
NRC website.  
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